Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

March 22, 2001 

201A Mc Elhaney Conference Room 

3:15 pm 

Members present: M. Swinker, L. Feldman, J. Hanson, R. Soni, G. Wilson, B. Carter. 

Excused: M. Sadler, W. Form, C. Young. 

Minutes of February 22, 2001 were approved on a Feldman/Carter motion. 
Minutes of March 15, 2001 were approved on a Carter/Swinker motion. 


The additional liberal studies Math requirement requested by Gail Sechrist was discussed. 
If she is asking where the placement of the additional Math requirement should be placed the 
recommendation of the committee is that it should go into the major area of study. 


The Bachelor of Science-Applied Physics Electro-Optics Track was not acted on because the 
proposal was the same as the one examined at the previous meeting. 


On a G. Wilson/R. Soni motion approval was given for the change of the Math requirement from BEDU 111 to MATH 115 for the Bachelor of Science in Education -Business Education and the Associate of Arts -Business Computer and Office Information Systems Specialization programs. 

The HNRC 202 Honors Core IV was discussed. Additional concerns were raised and need to be addressed by the proposers or Janet Goebel. The proposal is written with the course being 4 credits in relation to 6 credits of regular liberal studies when in fact the course is 4 credits in relation to 9 credits. In the syllabus there is an inconsistency with the course number. The course is called Core IV but the syllabus indicates that it is the third course out of four. In the prerequisites HNRC 201 is not a prerequisite. Is there justification for this? It could be the only prerequisite since the two listed are prerequisites for HNRC 201. Another issue is having a 200 designation at the junior (300) level. Would it be possible to solve some of the problems by having this course as the Sophomore level class and the HNRC 201 as the junior level class. This would solve the problem of offering these 100 level classes at the junior level and prerequisites such as PSYC 101 could be met earlier in programs. 
The meeting was adjourned on a 4:35 pm. 

